Nitrous Oxide Analgesia
(“Happy Air”)

Fear of pain is the #1 reason people avoid coming to the dentist.  Nitrous Oxide helps patients overcome this fear.

Nitrous Oxide is a gas mixture of nitrogen and oxygen that is inhaled through a nose mask and produces feelings of relaxation and euphoria.   A patient on nitrous oxide is capable of rational response to questions and instructions; it does NOT put the patient to sleep!!

What are the advantages of “Happy Air?”

· fast acting (5-10 minutes)

· fast recovery (5 minutes)
· elimination of fear, nervousness and tension

· allows a patient to breathe more oxygen than room air

· produces a pleasant feeling of warmth and security

· often permits needed injections(Novocaine) without discomfort

· allows our patients to leave the office rested and alert without side effects (unlike oral conscious sedation and general anesthesia)

On the day your child is to receive “Happy Air”

· no eating or drinking for 3-4 hours prior to appointment
· please schedule for morning hours (a hungry child is a grumpy child)

· a well-rested child has better coping skills and is usually in a better mood

· Please allow Dr. Laura and her assistants to be the ones that explain to your child the details of their dental appointment; this is the best way to build trust and decrease anxiety.

Most nitrous oxides appointments are completed within one hour.  After treatment your child will be numb for approximately 2 hours.  Please do not allow your child to eat or chew during this time.  A cold beverage with a straw (milkshake, smoothie, etc) is a much encouraged treat that they can enjoy immediately.    
We ask that you encourage your child to be independent and for parents to remain in the waiting room; this strengthens the bond between Dr. Laura and your child 
and builds self-esteem.  
When a parent definitely wants to be in the treatment operatory, 
please be informed that there is only room for one parent and absolutely 
no other children.
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What to do the day your child is going to have “Happy Air”

When your child is having “Happy Air” for the first time we would like to see them in the morning hours.  Children do better with new experiences and are more open to new things when they are well rested.

When you have the first appointment of the day we ask that you not allow them to eat.  We know this may be difficult but it is very important for your child to have the best experience possible with the “Happy Air”. Some children who get motion sickness easily may get an upset stomach if they have eaten food that morning.  If they must have something; try saltine crackers or dry toast and water in very limited amounts.

When we see your child later in the morning we would like them not to have eaten in the past 3 to 4 hours and have only a light meal.  We ask that they drink only water.  No juice or dairy of any kind. Please stay with dry cereal, dry toast or saltine crackers.

We ask that you let us tell your child what is going to happen the day of treatment. This will build trust with our staff and help your child know that this is something they can do on their own.  We ask that the parent’s stay in the waiting room so your child will talk and relate with our staff better.  If you really need to be in the room we ask that it is only one parent and no other children.  Frequently we find that your child becomes more focused on you instead of the doctor and assistant; this interferes with your child’s ability to understand and cope with the challenges of a dental visit.  Sometimes it may be necessary to ask you to find an excuse to leave the room.  Some helpful examples are: “I need to use the restroom” or “I need to get some coffee.”  

We have your child’s best interest at heart and all want the best possible outcome.  Thank you in advance for your understanding.
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